In September I participated in two-week Summer School that was a part of a broader project “Teaching Anthropology – Means and Meanings” supervised by the Higher Education Support Programme. The School took place in the beautiful Transylvanian city Cluj Napoca. 

By and large, I consider the time spent in Cluj to be interesting and fruitful. My benefit of the summer course can be perceived in two dimensions; scientific and social one.

As for the first, I have got acquainted with an anthropological perspective in social sciences and with the mode of conducting an anthropological research. Thanks to that, now, investigating different phenomena within my field of knowledge, which is social psychology, I am more aware that the examined issues can be seen from many points of view and employing an interdisciplinary approach they can be better described and understood. The drawback was that the classes lacked in technical details concerning the title ‘teaching anthropology’ or doing research in general. 

Nonetheless, in my opinion the most important is the social aspect of our encounter in Cluj. Being young scholars, I think that the most beneficial fact was that we all met and got to know about our scientific interests and plans. I hope that our projects, inter-session activities, will be the first step towards our future cooperation. Moreover, we had a chance to make friends with the professors and discuss our scientific plans and ideas, what can be of great assistance in our future career. 
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